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To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 16/01552/F

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 4:35 PM on 22 Aug 2016 from Mr John Tattersall.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Swalcliffe Park Equestrian Park Lane Swalcliffe Banbury OX15 5EU 

	Proposal:
	Variation of condition no. 5 (Noise Management Plan) of Application 14/01762/F 

	Case Officer:
	Bob Neville 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr John Tattersall

	Email:
	

	Address:
	Abingdon House Park Lane, Swalcliffe, Oxfordshire OX15 5EU


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	I object to any increase in the noise limit for equestrian events at Swalcliffe Park Equestrian from 45db to 55db; the noise from the public address system at the 3-day event from 5 to 7 August was totally intrusive and inescapable. I suspect that this was more than the 45db currently permitted. While I understand that for all competitors to hear important announcements 45db may be an impractical limit, the public address system on 5 to 7 August was not just used for important announcements but provided a continuous commentary on the progress of Selina on Thumper and their ilk around the courses, interspersed with the sort of mindless comments to fill in gaps to which we have all become accustomed from sports commentators on radio and television. At least those of us not attracted by that sort of continuous commentary can turn off radios or television, but the commentary from Swalcliffe Park Equestrian from 5 to 7 August was inescapable.

A 10db increase in noise is effectively a threefold increase in noise (The db scale is logarithmic and a 3 db increase doubles noise). Other options of delivering commentary have not been mentioned by Swalcliffe Park Equestrian and no consideration seems to have been given to personal headphone systems as used at other equestrian events. If the public address system was only used for important announcements that would be more acceptable, but the apparent need for continuous commentary makes a 55db limit unacceptable. Although our property is across Park Lane from the site of the event, the noise level in our garden all weekend was unacceptable: even within our house the noise was inescapable.

If this application is to be progressed in any way, then there needs to be a constraint on the total time for which the public address system is used - I am sure that no one can object to occasional health and safety type announcements or even announcements of the start of each event at 55db, but surely there is a less intrusive way in which continuous commentaries can be provided? The 55db limit is the same as that used for open air concerts, but those concerts do not continue for three days at 9 hours a day without a break!
.


